
You have asked whether it remains our view that "ATE did not sanction 

or otherwise knowingly allow the sale of assault weapons to straw 

purchasers." In fact, my letter, dated February 4, 2011 said: "At the 

outset, the allegation described in your January 27 letter — that ATE 

'sanctioned' or otherwise knowingly allowed the sale of assault 

weapons to a straw purchaser who then transported them into Mexico 

— is false." You have provided to us documents, including internal ATE 

emails, which you believe support your allegation that ATF's Operation 

Fast and Furious knowingly permitted straw buyers to take guns into 

Mexico. As you know, we have referred these documents and all 

correspondence and materials received from you related to Operation 

Fast and Furious to the Acting Inspector General, so that she may 

conduct a thorough review and resolve your allegations. While we 

await her findings, the Attorney General has made clear to prosecutors 

and agents working along the Southwest Border that the Department 

should never knowingly permit firearms to cross the border. 
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